
HAXEY TENNIS CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 

JULY 2023 

                Please read on for news and some dates for your diaries. 

 

 

COMMITTEE for 2023/24 
We are delighted that Amanda Storrs has now joined the committee. 
 

FIZZY FRIDAY 
Looking forward to seeing you at our next Fizzy Friday on 4th August from 6pm-ish.   
 

ICE-CREAM SUNDAY 
Come and join us on Sunday 13th August 12-2pm for social tennis and ice-creams. 
 

SUMMER FUN TOURNAMENT 
Our next fun tournament will be on Sunday 20th August. Contact David Gavin to register your interest. 
 

BARBECUE AND AMERICAN TOURNAMENT 
Our annual event will be on Sunday 10th September 1pm-4pm. Cost will be £5 for members and £3 for 
juniors and spectators.  
 

SOCIAL TENNIS 
We continue to play social tennis on Tuesday mornings 10.30-12pm-ish.  Not So Rusty Rackets play on 
Friday afternoons from 4pm.  Ladies’ tennis continues on Sunday mornings 10.30-12.   
Fizzy Fridays are on the first of each month from 6pm. 
 

TEAMS 
Well done to everyone who has been playing as part of a team this season.  The league matches are now 
almost completed and the ladies summer league is under way. Fingers crossed for the final games. 
 

COACHING 
Monday nights are well attended but we still struggle to get numbers for juniors and family tennis.  Please 
encourage friends and family to sign up for this amazing opportunity.   
Visit https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AxholmeTennis for more information. 
 
 
 
 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/AxholmeTennis


 

PAY-TO-PLAY 
We are changing the way in which non-members can book courts.  This will only be bookable on Clubspark 
and non-members will receive the gate code via email.  The code will be for the courts only and not the 
clubhouse. 
The cost will be £10 per court. 
Posters explaining the process will be displayed on the gate and on the car park notice-board.  
When this happens we will need to change the gate padlock code monthly and the number will be emailed 
to members.  The clubhouse code will remain un-changed. 
The cost for a guest playing with a member will remain at £5 and it is the responsibility of the member to 
pay the £5 to a committee member or make a bank payment to the club. 
 

CLUBOUSE 
Please remember to keep our clubhouse tidy and make sure all used bottles and other items of rubbish are 
placed in a bin.  Remember to wash and put away any items from the kitchen, make sure the door to the 
kitchen is locked and all lights turned off before locking up. 
 
 

CLUB WEBSITE/FACEBOOK/WHATSAPP 
The website includes information about membership, coaching and court booking.  Please visit 
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/HaxeyTennisClub for more information.  Follow us on Facebook and ask Rick if 
you would like to join our WhatsApp group which is useful for organising games, finding partners and 
checking the weather.   
 
 
Rick Carter (Chair)  John Windle (Vice-chair)  Teresa O’Connor (Treasurer)  Liz Duncanson (Secretary)  

Margaret Connor  (Welfare Officer)  Korena Gavin (Marketing Officer/Team Captain)   

David Gavin (Team Captain)  Alison Turner (Team Captain)  Amanda Storrs   Andrew Jesson 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/HaxeyTennisClub

